

# Braunston Parish Council

Parish Meeting held in the Village Hall on  
Monday 1<sup>st</sup> July 2013  
Minutes

## Present

In the Chair: Alan Mawar

Mesdames: Campbell, Longworth & Smith,

Messrs: Alsop, Canning, Chamberlain, Fitzhugh, Hawkins & Prat.

**Apologies for absence:** Pete Morgan and Daxa Panchal

13.07.01	<b><i>Open forum for Members of the Public</i></b>
	There were no members of the public present
	A vote of thanks for Alan Mawar for all his hard work in being chair of the Parish Council last year
13.07.02	<b><i>Declaration of Interest</i></b>
	Hannah Smith and Abigail Campbell sit on the village hall committee
	Louis Prat is chair of the Playing Field Association
13.07.03	<b><i>District Councillors Report</i></b>
	Abigail reported the following: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• The priorities have changed from speeding in villages to Anti Social Behaviour in Weedon</li> <li>• Abigail had met with the Highways manager and had reviewed the village entrance junctions and they confirmed that all junctions were safer than previously. A report would be completed enabling the Parish Council to circulate it to the village as a whole. Some more signage may be appropriate at the Welton road entrance.</li> <li>• A new sponsor for the Middlemore free school has been found and the process will now be rerun</li> <li>• Enterprise (Waste Contractors) have been given a 14 day notice to improve</li> <li>• Abigail now sits on DDC licensing committee</li> </ul>
13.07.04	<b><i>Approval of Last Meetings Minutes (3<sup>rd</sup> June 2013)</i></b>
	It was proposed by Richard Hawkins, seconded by Andrew Alsop and carried that these be accepted.
13.07.05	<b><i>Matters Arising from the Minutes</i></b>
	There were none
13.07.06	<b><i>Finance Report</i></b>
	The clerk presented the accounts; these were proposed by Richard Hawkins, seconded by Andrew Alsop and carried that these be accepted.
	<b><i>Accounts for Payment</i></b> It was proposed by Andrew Alsop, seconded by Richard Hawkins and carried that these amounts be paid.
13.07.07	<b><i>Braunston Trail</i></b>
	Abigail reported the following: - <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• She has an appointment to meet the overseer of the Offchurch and surrounding area cycle ways scheme</li> <li>• Appointment to see landowner on the proposed route</li> <li>• Discussions are ongoing with other land owners</li> <li>• A stall will be manned at cyclefest</li> <li>• The Middlemore scheme is starting in late summer</li> </ul>

13.07.08	<b>Churchyard</b>
	Andrew reported that the community payback gang will be working in the churchyard on the 10 <sup>th</sup> July.
13.07.09	<b>Highways</b>
	A bollard has been requested at the top of Bunions Lane to stop cars using the grassed area.  SL84 Church Road is permanently on  The clerk agreed to report both
13.07.10	<b>Jettyfields</b>
	Please see attached notes
13.07.11	<b>Neighbourhood Watch &amp; Police</b>
	NHW – Nothing this month More signs are needed for NHW, it was agreed the clerk could order to a budget of £50.  Police – The reports from PC Thompson were circulated
13.07.12	<b>Neighbourhood Plans</b>
	Please see attached notes  AM to attend a Community Groups Networking event on the 3 <sup>rd</sup> July  Andrew Canning left the meeting
13.07.13	<b>Playing Fields</b>
	After discussions it was proposed by Richard Hawkins, seconded by Hannah Smith and carried that the Parish Council would act as the 10% sponsor, this being funded by existing funds allocated to the PFA and future annual grants already agreed for the life of this council.  Louis reported the following: - <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Planning application for the skateboard area is in</li> <li>• The Boat Show only attracted 3 campers as compared to the 19 enquiries</li> <li>• Another Funday to be held on the 14 July</li> </ul>
13.07.14	<b>Village Hall</b>
	Nothing new to report
13.07.15	<b>Village Maintenance</b>
	A list of tasks were discussed and are in the maintenance book
13.07.16	<b>Items for Circulations</b>
	Have been distributed
13.07.17	<b>Welton Road Play Area</b>
	A new group is being formed to try and raise funds to improve the Play Area
13.07.18	<b>BVN</b>
	It was agreed an article would be submitted to highlight who does what